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"Into '88" Takes A 
Look At Data General 

During Data General's upcoming open house, "Into 
,.!-Sa," tours of research and development areas wi" be 

,,,.-;onducted for employees and their guests. Engineers, 
programmers and technicians will be on hand to explain 
their work and describe the tools they work with and the 
technologies they use. 

According to David Dale, an employee within the 
Systems Development Division, these tours are de­
signed to provide employees with a better understand­
ing of Data General's development efforts. 

"Through significant investment in the best people 
and state-of-the-art tools and eqUipment, Data Gener­
al's research and development groups are generally 
recognized to be among the best in the computer 
industry," David says. "We hope the tours on Saturday, 
October 1 0, will give employees and their families some 
insight into what happens in research and develop­
ment." 

Tours For Adults, Children 

Throughout the day, tours will be conducted for both 
adults and adults with children. Volunteers from the 
development organization wi" act as tour guides, while 
others will give demonstrations and answer questions. 
At the end of each tour, employees interested in finding 
out more about Data General's development community 
will be given a copy of "A Year in Development." The 
106-page book chronicles the events which take place 
in Data General's development laboratories during a 
typical development cycle. 

The adult tour, about 90 minutes long, will consist of 
11 demonstrations. Some of the topics to be discussed 
are a retrospective look at Data General's ECLIPSE 
MV /Family computers, industrial and mechanical de­
sign, computer-aided design and computer-aided engi­
neering, chip deSign, software development, office auto­
mation and design assurance engineering. The 45-min­
ute children's tour wi" include a visit to the Information 
Resource Center (IRC) where personal computer appli­
cations wi" be displayed. Demonstrations of computer­
aided design and chip design will be conducted. In 
addition, those on the tour will be given a look at the 
inside of a large computer and a development lab. 

Both sets of tours will begin at 10:00 a.m. on October 
10, departing every 10 to 20 minutes. The adult tours 
will commence from the north employee entrance in 
Building 14A. That is the entrance between the cafeteria 
and the Building 148 lobby. The adults with children 
tours will start at the Building 14B lobby. The tours will 
end at the Building 14A lobby. 



How About A Helicopter Ride? 
Data General employees and their families attending 

the open house will be able to get a bird's-eye view of 
the autumn foliage. Starting at 10:00 a.m., employees 
can ride the company's helicopter. All rides will be 
available on a first-come, first-served basis. The helicop­
ter can accommodate four persons at a time. Children 
must be accompanied by an adult. Rides will last 
approximately five to ten minutes. 

Employees Can Win Computers 
Employees who attend the Data General open house 

will be eligible to win a DATA GENERAL/One computer. 
In all, 100 DATA GENERAL/One Model 1 computers will 
be awarded to lucky employees during the afternoon. 

To try your luck, simply return the RSVP card which 
can be found in this newsletter. On the afternoon of 
October 10, 100 RSVP cards will be randomly selected. 
Employees whose cards are selected will be notified 
that they can pick up a DATA GENERAL/One computer, 
along with a printer, hard carrying case, and software, 
before heading for home. 

Remember, to be eligible to receive a computer, you 
must be present at the open house. The drawing will 
take place at 2:00 p.m., and the names of the winners 
will be announced at that time. 

Winners should note that they will be responsible for 
paying a tax based on the value of their computer. The 
tax will total about $96 and can be paid through payroll 
deduction over three weeks. 

RSVP Form 

If you plan on attending the Data General open house, 
please return the attached form to: Data General Open 
House at Mailstop A-235 in Westboro. The RSVP form 
also will serve as your entry form in the DATA 
GENERAL/One computer raffle. 

M 

___ Will attend the Data General open house 

I plan to bring ___ family members. 

All forms must be returned to the Public Affairs department by 
October 5. 

Structure Established For VAR 
Marketing/Development Group 

Several director-level assignments have been made 
within the VAR Marketing and Development Grou'-' 
formalizing the organizational structure of the gro~ 
which was formed earlier this year. Reporting to group 
Vice President Ward Mackenzie are: Ed Burke, Art 
Holmes, John McGlone, Herb Osher, Jan Pieter 
Scheerder, Mike Taback and John Williams. 

Ed Burke has been named director of Peripheral 
Product Development. Based at the Durham laboratory, 
Ed manages the development of printer and terminal 
products. 

Ed was most recently director of Research and 
Development for the former Volume Products Division. 
Ed joined Data General in 1982 as director of the 
Research Triangle Park Development laboratory. He 
came to the company after 11 years at Mitre Corpora­
tion. Ed holds a bachelor's degree in electrical engineer­
ing from MIT and a master's degree in the same subject 
from the University of Pennsylvania. 

As director of Processor Development, Art Holmes 
will be responsible for the development of low-end and 
mid-range ECLIPSE MV /Family computer systems. 

Art joined Data General last January as director of 
Central Processor Development within the Systems 
Development Division (SOD). He came to Data General 
after 26 years at IBM where he held primarily engineer­
ing management positions. Art holds a bachelor's de­
gree in electrical engineering from Northeastern Univr 
sity. "" 

John McGlone is now director of the Reseller Market­
ing Division, formerly the Distribution Divison. He had 
held that position on an acting basis since earlier this 
year. John directs the corporate efforts to grow sales 
through Data General's VAR customers and to attract 
new resellers of the company's products. 

Since joining Data General in 1985, John has held a 
series of director-level marketing positions. Before join­
ing Data General, John was vice president of sales at 
Beehive International. He h'olds a bachelor's degree in 
marketing from Fordham University. 

As Marketing director, Herb Osher oversees market­
ing efforts for high-volume printers, terminals, intelligent 
workstations and industry-standard systems. 

Herb most recently was a product line manager within 
the Information Systems Group. He has been with Data 
General since 1974 holding a series of mange rial-level 
positions within marketing and Systems Engineering. 
Herb holds a bachelor's degree in electrical engineering 
from City College in New York and a master's degree in 
computer science from New York University. 

Jan Pieter Scheerder is director of Industry Standard 
Systems Development. 

Jan Pieter was most recently director of Performance 
Analysis within SOD. Prior to that, Jan Pieter w?""'"'" 
director of Product Marketing within the former Tech~ 
cal Products Division. He joined Data General in 1976 
as a Sales engineer in Holland. From there, he trans-



ferred to the company's European headquarters in Paris 
where he was a marketing specialist until joining the 
Technical Products Division in Westboro in October 
1981. He holds a bachelor's degree in electrical eng i­
'eering from HTS E in Utrecht, Holland. 

The development of technical and commercial 
workstations is led by Michael Taback. 

Michael joined Data General last March as director of 
the Technical Systems Development group within SDD. 
He came to Data General from Calma Corporation where 
he was vice president of engineering for four years. 
Prior to that, Michael was vice president of engineering 
for a CAE start-up company, and held senior 
managerial-level positions with ESL Inc. Michael holds 
master's and bachelor's degrees in electronic engineer­
ing from the University of California. 

Product marketing and development for the federal 
government marketplace is the responsibility of Director 
John Williams. 

John had been director of Federal Products within 
the former Federal Systems Division (FSD) since July 
1985. Before that, John had been Product Marketing 
manager within FSD. He joined Data General in 1980 as 
Marketing manager within Special Systems. Prior to 
joining Data General, John was with Arthur D. Little 
Systems. John holds a PhD from Oxford University, a 
master's degree from New York University and a bache­
lor's degree from the University of Wales. 

"~ew Printers 
Feature Price / Performance 

Six state-of-the art line and serial dot-matrix printers 
have been introduced at substantial price deductions 
from previous available models. 

The four line printers range in speed from 300-2000 
lines per minute (LPM). The 300- and 600-LPM printers 
are priced as much as 12 percent less than the models 
they replace. The 1500- and 2000-LPM printers are 
suited for high-volume applications. 

Also announced were two new dot-matrix printers 
geared for shared resource and personal printer PC­
based applications. These models are priced as much 
as 30 percent less than the models they replace. Both 
models are capable of 240 characters per second (CPS) 
high-speed draft printing, 200-CPS utility mode printing, 
and 100-CPS near-letter-quality printing. The printers 
provide high-quality text and graphics, and are fully 
supported by IBM-compatible applications. An optional 
multi-color printing ribbon is available. 

One-Day Battery Service 
Offered To Portable Users 

Users of DATA GENERAL/One Model 1 or Model 2 
portable computers may now obtain battery­
replacement service faster than ever before. 

Data General Field Engineering now offers walk-in 
service at five designated branch offices around the 
country - Birmingham, Mich.; Long Beach, Calif.; New 
York, NY; San Jose, Calif.; and Wellesley, Mass. The 
selected geographic locations have been found to have 
the highest concentrations of DATA GENERAL/One 
users. 

Batteries in the DATA GENERAL/One systems have 
a life of two to three years. Because of the complexity 
involved and electro-static discharge considerations, 
replacement of the lithium battery in the Model 1 and 
the nickel-cadmium battery in the Model 2 must be done 
by a Field Engineering specialist. The branches will offer 
one-day service to customers needing replacements 
for their batteries. (All batteries in the recently­
announced DATA GENERAL/One Model 2T computer 
are user-replaceable.) 

In addition, users outside the five areas may obtain 
expedited two-day battery service at the Product Repair 
Center (PRC) in Fountain, Colorado. Customers requir­
ing battery service, whether they use walk-in or PRC 
service, must call the Phone Assistance Center (PAC) at 
1-800-DG-H ELPS for service authorization. 

Earlier this year, employees in and near Westboro 
who use the portable systems were also given the option 
of drop-in battery service at the Field Engineering branch 
in Westboro at Mail Stop D-124. Employees with Model 
1 or Model 2 systems requiring battery service must call 
PAC for service authorization. Employees must provide 
their cost center number. Units may not be mailed to the 
branch. 

Corporate Typesetting, 
Publications Fit The Bill 

When it comes time to put together a brochure or 
pamphlet describing a company product or program, 
not every Data General employee is aware of the 
company's many services. According to Billie Keese, 
Corporate Typesetting supervisor, these Data General 
services can save employees time and money. 

"Employees needing typesetting and graphics ser­
vices can utilize the Corporate Typesetting and Corpo­
rate Publications departments in Westboro," Billie says. 
"We are readily accessible to employees. To make the 
services even easier to use, some of our typesetting is 
done with the help of CEO comprehensive electronic 
office software. This makes us available for last-minute 
changes." 

The Corporate Typesetting department is involved in 
a number of projects that employees see every day. 
Mini News, Interface, the telephone directory, the library 



newsletter, MAPSjPLUS brochures, foreign language 
documentation and various technical manuals are some 
of the material this department completes. 

"We're versatile," says Nancy Ricciuti, group leader 
in the department. "While we may not have the font 
library, or selection of type styles, of some of the bigger 
outside typesetting firms, we can usually accommodate 
each employee's needs. We can handle a job as small 
as an official letter or as large as a completely paginated 
book. We typeset brochures, calendars and newsletters. 
Employees can come to us should they need typesetting 
services." 

Another Data General service, Corporate Publica­
tions, works hand-in-hand with the typesetting group. If 
employees need brochures to be designed and pasted­
up, Corporate Publications can fill the need. 

According to Peter Driver, supervisor of the group, 
Corporate Publications will select type style and size, 
create illustrations, choose paper stocks and design a 
project for an employee. 

"We provide illustrating support in many areas," 
Peter says. "Newsletters and other publications like the 
new Interface look were designed here. Illustrations, 
report figures, posters, forms and artwork for corporate 
documentation are handled through this department. 

''We aim to get employees' projects completed quick­
ly and accurately," Peter says. "Working closely with 
Billie and the typesetting group gives us the edge we 
need to give employees the best service with profession­
al results." 

Human Factors Department 
Needs Volunteers 

The Human Factors Engineering department is 
looking for volunteers to participate in product evalua­
tions. The studies usually involve having volunteers use 
a new or existing piece of hardware or software and 
then give comments. Most of the sessions are less than 
an hour long. By signing up for the Human Factors 
product evaluations, you are not committing yourself to 
participating in every study - the Human Factors depart­
ment tries to match the qualifications and interests of its 
volunteers with the various studies. 

Each time a volunteer participates in a study, he or 
she will be given the choice of a coupon good for $3.00 
at the Deli, or a custom-designed T-shirt. For more 
information, please contact Teresa Forster at extension 
6739 in Westboro or via CEO at host system ABACUS. 
Prior approval of your manager is needed to participate. 

Westboro Safety Committee 
Raises Safety Awareness 

The Westboro Safety Committee recently held ~* 
Safety Awareness Day in an effort to raise awarene! """,, and interest in employee safety among Data General 
employees. Along with handing out brochures and 
pamphlets describing various ways to maintain a safe 
workplace, the committee treated employees to cake 
and coffee in the main cafeteria in Westboro. 

"We want employees to know who we are, and what 
we do," says Paul Crivello, chairperson of the Safety 
Committee. "As importantly, we want to pOint out that 
we are not a committee in name only. We have valid 
concerns for the safety of every employee" and we want 
employees to know what they can do to ensure their 
workplace is safe." 

According to Paul, every major Data General facility 
has a similar committee that makes employees aware 
of keeping Data General a safe place to work. 

"Just because we in Westboro wor~c in an office 
environment does not mean we are exempt from safety 
awareness," Paul says. 

Safety Inspections 

Each month the Safety Committee, which is made up 
of 10 employees from various departments throughout 
Building 14A and 14B, conducts inspections of a number 
of offices in a certain area. After completing an inspec­
tion, the group puts together a list of any safe""" 
violations it may have found, and presents the list to!t. 
appropriate manager within that department through 
the mail. 



"When we discover a violation or concern, we alert 
the manager responsible for that area and request that 
the concern be dealt with in a timely manner," Paul 
says . 
. "Of course, some concerns are a matter of house­

,:.ldeping. For example, we may note that a particular 
area does not have adequate storage space," Paul says. 
"After completing our rounds for that month, and 
submitting requests for changes, we get together to 
decide how to best handle the issues we have come 
across during that particular session of inspections. We 
may get immediate response that the issue has been 
taken care of. If not, we submit our request again, this 
time perhaps to a director." 

Paul stresses that the committee is concerned with 
the well-being of employees. The lists and notes gener­
ated from any inspection are suggestions, and the 
committee hopes that supervisors, managers and 
directors will act upon these suggestions. 

"Our committee, by policy, has to consist of someone 
from Health Services, someone from Corporate Securi­
ty, and someone from Facilities. We are required to be 
aware of Occupational Safety and Health Association 
(OSHA) regulations which pertain to the workplace. 
We're all volunteers, as well," Paul says. "We are 
involved because we care. We're a serious entity." 

New Logo For Committee 

As part of the effort to get employees interested in 
!O.afety, the Safety Committee held a logo contest for 

"",lI"'llployees. The group asked employees to submit a 
logo which the committee could use on committee 
correspondence. From the entries received, the logo 
drawn by Dianne Morano and Lois Perreault of the 
Milford facility was chosen. Paul Sullivan of Westboro 
was chosen for his winning safety slogan, "Dare To Be 
Aware, Safety Is Your Business." Dianne, Lois and Paul 
were awarded savings bonds. 

In addition, employees Vera Cunningham, Stu Cohen 
and Andrea Girardi were randomly selected to receive 
gift certificates to area restaurants. 

"We'd like to have Safety Awareness Days through­
outthe year," Paul says. "After all, safety is an everyday 
issue." 

Members of the Westboro Safety Committee are Paul 
Crivello (chairperson), Barbara Donovan (administrator), 
Tony Gromelski, Karen Janda, Donna Klinkowski, Larry 
Kray, Elaine Moore, Paul O'Connor, Helen Royal and 
Dennis Santucci. 

Want To Learn How To 
Troubleshoot Your Terminal? 

Data General employees can learn various ways to 
address and fix certain concerns they may encounter 
with their terminals or CEO comprehensive electronic 
'"fice software. A "HELP Yourself" class is now being 

;;;ffered by the Information Management Group (IMG) in 
Westboro. Classes meet on Wednesday mornings, and 
cover various ways to troubleshoot your terminal. For 

more information, contact Julie Catullo at extension 
6292 in Westboro or via CEO at host system IMG008. 
The HELP class covers the following topics: trouble 
shooting your terminal, changing your password, capac­
ity log-on messages, restoring CEO documents from 
the CEO wastebasket, printing inventories with 
path names, commonly-received error messages and 
their meanings, printing problems (hardware and soft­
ware) and creating user-defined commands. 

Toastmasters To Hold 
Open House 

The Data General Toastmasters' Club will hold an 
open house Wednesday, October 21, to discuss the 
organization with interested employees. The group 
regularly holds meetings every Wednesday at noon in 
the MTI Room A in Westboro. Its next meeting is 
scheduled for Wednesday, October 7. For further infor­
mation, contact Lydia Losch, club president, via CEO at 
host system Challenger, or at extension 3363 in 
Westboro. 

PSAT Dates For Data General 
Scholarships Set 

If you are a regular full-time Data General employee 
and have a child who will be graduating from high school 
in 1989, now is the time to consider applying for a Data 
General Scholarship. The scholarship program is a Data 
General benefit established for the children of Data 
General employees. It is administered by the National 
Merit Scholarship Corporation. Ten scholarships are 
awarded each year. The stipend of each scholarship 
ranges from $500 to $2,000 per year for up to four 
years, or until bachelor's degree requirements are 
completed, whichever comes first. 

Students applying for a Data General scholarship 
must take the PSAT (Preliminary Scholastic Aptitude 



Test) during their junior year in high school. This year 
the test will be administered In high schools throughout 
the country on October 17 or October 20. Interested 
students should contact their guidance counselors as 
soon as possible to register for the PSAT. 

Keep in mind that application for a Data General 
scholarship must be made during the students JUNIOR 
year in high school. Therefore, even students who are 
currently undecided as to whether or not they want to 
attend college should be encouraged to take the PSA T 
in October. 

Applications for the Data General Scholarship pro­
gram are available from the Benefits and Human Re­
source departments. A letter will be sent to all applicants 
at the end of December to let them know their entry 
form was received. 

Questions regarding the program should be directed 
to Annie Kennedy at extension 4551 in Westboro. 

In SOD 

William Durham has joined Data General as a hard­
ware engineer within the Continuing Products group, 
reporting to Will Ames. He is responsible for workstation 
system design. 

Before coming to Data General, William worked as a 
hardware engineer for Raytheon. He holds a bachelor's 
degree in physics from Bates College, and bachelor's 
and master's degrees in electrical engineering from 
Dartmouth College. 

Kwok Ho Chan has joined the Proprietary Operating 
Systems group as a senior software engineer, reporting 
to Charlie Suffin, project leader. Kwok, who had previ­
ously worked at Raytheon, implements AOS/VS support 
for new terminal controllers. Kwok holds a bachelor's 
degree in engineering from Columbia University. 

Educational Services is offering the following courses 
in October. Prior approval of your supervisor is required 
for course registration. Call (tie line) 221-1647 to enroll 
in these classes or other classes. All classes are held at 
the Education Center at 2400 Computer Drive in 
Westboro. 
• CEO System Operation (S222) - Employees taking 
this course will learn the procedures for powering up 
the computer, and operating system startup, shutdown 
and backup. Employees also will selected Command 
Line Interpreter Commands (eLi), execute the compo­
nents of the CEO system, and effectively maintain the 
computer system and CEO at an operations level. This 
course runs for five days and begins on Monday, 
October 12. 

• PRESENT through CLI (S 142) - This c()urse teaches 
employees how to create and use queries through CLI 
that select information from data sources, and how to 
format this information into reports and charts. Some 
topics to be discussed include the capabilities of PRE"'''' 
ENT, sequential file as a data source, and saving ar1\:. 
printing reports and queries. Employees taking this 
two-day class must have taken S209 (AOS & AOS/VS 
User) or equivalent experience. The class begins on 
Monday, October 12. 
• ECLIPSE S 140/NOVA 4 S/X Component Level (H321) 
- Employees enrolled in this class can learn how to 
troubleshoot and diagnose the Data General ECLIPSE 
S140 and NOVA 4 SIX CPU, ERCC, 64K and 128K 
semiconductor memory, and virtual console asynchro­
nous 1/0 interface to the chip level. Employees should 
have taken H100 (Introduction to Data General 16-Bit 
Computer Systems) and H121 (ECLIPSE S140/NOVA 4 
SIX Field Maintenance) to attend this ten-day class, 
which begins on Monday, October 12. 
• 6060/6061/6067/6122 Disc Field Maintenance 
(H204) - This ten-day course teaches employees the 
principles of operation of the moving head disc drive, 
controller and adapter. The class also covers head 
alignment and all system adjustments. Interested em­
ployees should have taken H100 or H100/MV (Intro to 
Data General 16 or 32-Bit Computer Systems), any Data 
General processor Field Maintenance course and 
should have knowledge of magnetic recording tech-
niques. This class starts on Monday, October 19. -

Weight Watchers To Meet At Work 

All interested employees are invited to shed some 
excess pounds with the all-new Weight Watchers At­
Work Program. 

Based on the Quick Start Program, the At-Work 
program has been specially designed for hard-working 
people who do not have the time to eat properly. 
Employees who participate in the program will learn 
how to eat better, stay motivated, handle stress and 
how to fit losing weight into a busy life. 

The At-Work Program will be conducted on 
Wednesdays at 5:00 p.m. in the Westboro pizzeria. The 
cost is $50 prepaid, per person, for the eight-week 
series. 

Employees interested in this program should contact 
Ann Castiglione by sending her a message to 
CE.AAC:BLUTO. 

Checks should be made payable to Weight Watchers. 
Pre-registration before October 14 is required. Classes 
begin October 14. 

Aerobics To Resume In Milford 

The next eight-week session of aerobics in Milford 
will begin on Tuesday, October 6, at 5:15 p.m. in the 



cafeteria. Registration will be held that day in the 
cafeteria at 5:00 p.m. Employees interested in signing 
up may also contact Jacqui Risolo at extension 4289 in 
Milford. 

Em Pin League Needs Bowlers 

Employees interested in joining the Data General Ten 
Pin League still have time to sign up. The league is 
looking for bowlers of every level of ability. The cost is 
$7.75 a week. Full-time or substitute bowlers are wel­
come. Bowling is every Wednesday night at 4:45 p.m. at 
the Town and Country Lanes in Shrewsbury. Employees 
who want further information should contact league 
secretary Patty Barry via CEO at host system APOLLO 
or Nancy Ricciuti at host system BKWORM. 

Wallyball Season To Start Soon 

The 1987/1988 Wallyball season is scheduled to start 
the week of November 9. The regular season will include 
16 matches. The playoffs will begin by the first week in 
April. All rosters must be submitted via CEO to Jim 
Galvin at host system WEB003 by October 5. All team 
fees (exact price to be determined) must be paid in full 
by October 26. Additional information will be provided 
to teams at a future date. New teams are encouraged to 
participate. 

Ski Team To Hold Meeting 

~ The Data General Ski Team is holding a meeting on 
"~' 

ednesday, October 7, in the Westboro deli at 5:05 
''1f.m. Past members and any employee interested in 
joining are invited to attend. If you would like more 
information about the team and upcoming events, con­
tact John Watkins at Mail Stop B-233 in Westboro. 

Ski Club To Begin Season 

The Data General Ski Club is gearing up for its new 
season. Employees interested in receiving an advance 
copy of trip listings and other club information can send 
their name, mail stop and CEO address to Teresa 
Forster, at Mail Stop C-134 in Westboro. Watch the Mini 
News for more ski news and updates. 

Discount Coupons Available 

The Data General Employee Activities Committee has 
a variety of discount coupons available for employees. 
Coupons can be obtained via CEO for the following 
area attractions: 

New England Aquarium 

Children's Museum 

New England Science 
Center 

Computer Museum 
Museum of Science 

(free admission) 

(free admission) 
(free admission) 

(free admission) 

(admission $1/ reg. $5-
Omnivision, Planetarium ex­
cluded) 

Please send all requests via CEO to: 
OUTINGS:IMG003. Be sure to include your name, mail 
stop and the name of the coupon desired. Coupons are 
limited and are available on a first-come, first-served 
basis. 

Employee Activities Office 
Posts New Hours 

The Employee Activities Office now will be open for 
services Tuesday through Thursday from 1 :00 p.m. to 
3:00 p.m. and Friday from 1 :00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. The 
Employee Activities Office is adjacent to the main 
cafeteria at Mail Stop C-128. 



MARKETPLACE 
CARPOOL 
Carpool, existing, to Webo from Rt 495/1 , 
Plainville area, 8:30 to 5:00, Michael ext 
221-1686. 
Carpool , ride needed from Northboro to 
Webo, 9:30 to 6:00, Gayle ext 3599. 
Carpool, from Medford/Somerville line to 
Webo, hrs flex, Barbara ext 3062/395-4603 
(Medford). 
FREE 
2 Male Rabbits, w/cage, 757-6983 
(Shrewsbury). 
2 Guinea Pigs, to good home, male/female, 
w/cage, food/shavings, 5 mo old, 478-1941 
(Milford). 
WANTED 
Roommate, to share ski house in Killington, 
VT, 928-4457 (Hubbardston). 
Condominium , or chalet to rent for 6/mo ski 
season in N. Conway/Loon Mtn, NH, 3 bdrm, 
365-5054 (Clinton). 
Roommate, to share 2 bdrm duplex, w/w, 
dishwasher, appl, balcony, avail 10/17, 
$320/mo + 1/2 util, 278-3701 (Uxbridge). 
Roommate, to share 2 bdrm apt, non-smoker, 
all amenities, cbl, clean/secured, $335/mo + 
1/2 util, 460-1075 (Marlboro). 
FOR RENT 
Dennisport, Cape Cod, efficiency condo, near 
beach, $60/wknd, $175/wk; 2 bdrm duplex 
cottage, $100/wknd, $250/wk, 435-3794 
(Hopkinton). 
House, 3 bdrm split, lake area, wash/dry, 
non-smokers, no pets, avail 10/1, $975/mo + 
util, 791-4944 (Worcester). 
Town House, Londonderry, NH, 2 bdrm, 1 1/2 
baths, appl incl, AC, frpl, deck, clubhouse, near 
1-93, avail now, $850/mo, 489-2980 (Belmont). 
Duplex, 1/2, off Rt 16, Uxbridge, remodeled, 
$600/mo + util, 473-6321 (Hopedale). 
Condominium, sips 4, 1 week - 10/31, 
Berkshires, $250/wk, pool/sauna/dining, 
393-2827 (Northboro). 
FOR SALE 
House, 3 bdrm split, 1 1/2 baths, hdwd floors, 
1 acre, $139,900, 865-4934 (Millbury). 
Items, Mediterranean 84" couch, w/match red 
velour chair, BO; various Medit. items; 2 
storage box couches w/wall/seat cushions, 
BO, 473-0438 (Milford). 
House, Worc/Auburn line, near major Rts, 1 
1/2 bdrms, oversize lot, skylights w/southern 
exposure, $95K, 799-5533 (Worcester). 
Leather Coat, women's, grey, full length, sz 
13, $50, 853-0863 (Worcester). 
16' Folboat , w/sail/cushions, $350, 435-3591 
(Hopkinton). 
Items, rug, hi-pile, green, 12' x 12', BO; blue 
porcelain lavatory sink, w/fixtures, BO, 
473-4347 (Milford). 
Denon DP-7F Turntable, fully auto, w/Ortofon 
cartridge, used 3x, BO, 853-0937 (Worcester). 
Items, '87 GM UX1 car stereo, 
w/cassette/equalizer, $319/BO; '87 Firebird 
subwoofers, $79/BO, 843-0209 (Braintree). 
Stereo Equipment, Carver receiver, 130 
watts/channel, $550; Nakamichi cassette 
deck, BX-1, $250, 879-4030 (Framingham). 
Town House, pre-construction price, 2 bdrm, 
skylights, basement, $114,900, 226-7200 
(Attleboro). 

Water bed Frame, single pine bed w/padded 
side-rails, $150, 877-9674 (Framingham). 
Pearl Minilop Bunnies, Californian, great pets, 
839-9840 (Grafton). 
Double Hung Windows, w/storms, 4, rough 
opening 38" x 41"(3); 30" X 41" (1), BO, 
263-8378 (Acton). 
Town House, 2 bdrm, loft w/circular frpl, cath 
ceilings, 1 1/2 baths, patio/pool/tennis, 
$175,900,897-1731 (Maynard). 
Items, Atomic team bionic arc SL3 cut slalom 
skis, 205 cm, $150; Salomon bindings 747, 
$100; Nordica comp boots, sz 9, $50; Dynastar 
starglass comp skis, $50; cyclocomputer II, 
for bike, $30; mtn bike rack, $15, 481-4218 
(Marlboro). 
Upright Freezer, 17.6 cu ft, Sears Coldspot, 
$200/BO, 838-2274 (Berlin). 
L5Q-15 Tires, mntd Com star aluminum mag 
wheels, 5 lug/5 1/4" bolt pattern, center 
spinners/lug nuts, $300, (401) 568-7372 
(Harrisville, RI). 
House, 3 bdrm cape, remodeled, frpl, 
dishwasher, near Rt 495, 1/2 acre, $129,900, 
478-7883 (Milford). 
Truck Camper, 8 ft, sips 4 , 3 burner stove, 
sink/ice box, hdwd cabinets, incl camper jacks, 
$350, 365-5324 (Clinton). 
Items, antique soapstone sink, BO; Brothers 
sewing machine w/cab & chair, needs 
cleaning/oiling, 30 yrs old, BO, 366-1968 
(Westboro). 
Men's Bicycle, Murray 10 spd, $30, 842-4426 
(Shrewsbury). 
Girl's Bicycle, Peugeot 20", used 2x, pink 
w/trng wheels, $80; boy's dirt bike, Peugeot 
16", $40/BO, 332-9762 (Newton). 
House, Cape Cod w/deeded beach rights to 
fresh water pond, cath ceilings, spiral 
staircase, loft, 3 bdrm, wrap deck, $125,000, 
540-3176 (Falmouth). 
23' Formula, w/twin 140hp Mercruiser 
inbd/outbd, chart recorder, Sitek 787-C, in 
water/will demo, $10,500, 540-3176 
(Falmouth). 
Cord Wood, oak, seasoned, you pick up, 
$60/cord, 842-0730 (Shrewsbury). 
Items, kitchen set, chrome pedestal, 42" 
round w/padded chairs, $225; sofa & love seat, 
brocade, traditional, $300; Whirlpool refrig, 26 
cu ft, Side/Side, gold, $500, 877-8610 
(Framingham). 
House, English Tudor split, cathedral celings, 
3 bdrm, 1 1/2 baths, garage, frpl, Indscpd, 
$172,900, 842-6872 (Shrewsbury). 
Items, 2 snow tires, B78-13, mtd/balanced, 
Colt/plymouth Arrow; suspended ceiling tiles, 
100 + pieces, $1/ea, 842-6872 (Shrewsbury). 
Living Room Set, gold/rust Ivg rm set + 1 
blue chair, 3 glass-top Italian tbls, 2 lamps, Irg 
gold framed mirror, $1500/all, 842-6872 
(Shrewsbury). 
AUTOS 
'73 Honda CB500/4 Motorcycle, $350/all 
offers considered, (401) 765-4216 
(Woonsocket, RI). 
'75 Honda CB360T Motorcycle, needs some 
work, $100, (401) 568-7372 (Harrisville, RI). 
'80 Ford Mustang, 4 spd, new clutch, does 
not run - needs carburetor, $600/BO, 753-2863 
(Worcester). 

'82 BMW 3201, all options, 47K mi, 9500/BO, 
568-8818 Hudson). 
'83 Mazda RX7 GSL , 5 spd, AC snrf, AM/FM 
cass, loaded, 70K mi, $7500/BO, 376-4166 
(Millis). 
'83 Buick Century, needs sl~als, $2000, 
881-1398 (Ashland). 
'83 Ford Escort GL Wagon, 5 spd, AC, crui!:/, . 
AM/FM, $1800, 435-6494 (Hopkinton). 
'83 Toyota Supra, 50K mi, AC, auto 
w/overdrive, pwr snrf, AM/FM cass, cruise, 
$7500/BO, 366-9532 (Westboro). 
'83 Mitsubishl Cordia LS , digital dash, AC, 
cruise, AM/FM cass, hatch, alloy wheels, 60K 
mi, $4000/BO, 473-6062 (Milford). 
'83 Mazda Pick-Up, 52K mi, long bed, AM/FM 
stereo, 5 spd, $2800, 435-6494 (Hopkinton). 
'84 Pontiac Fireblrd , red, auto, V6, AC, 
AM/FM, w/snow tires, $6195/BO, 883-2113 
(Blackstone). 
'84 Mercury Topaz, 4 dr, AC, stereo, 
maintenance record avail, 476-7536 (E. 
Douglas). 
'84 Celica GT-S Coupe, 31 K mi, remainder 
5yr/50K mi warranty, lifetime Rusty Jones 
warranty, $8700/BO, 562-6332 (Hudson). 
'84 Buick Skyhawk , t-type, 2 dr, snrf, 5 spd, 
AC, AM/FM cass, 27K mi, $5500, 234-5586 
(Northbridge). 
'85 Coachman Motor Home, 23', loaded, 
$19,500, 540-3176 (Falmouth). 
'85 Mercury Grand Marquis, loaded, 
w/options, 852-0121 (Holden). 
'85 LTD Station Wagon, loaded, silver/blue, 
$3500/BO, 234-9694 (Northbridge). 
'85 Ford Mustang GT , blk, 5 spd, snrf, AM/FM 
stereo, rear defrost, fog lamps, 45K mi, $92~. 
839-6587 (Grafton). 
'85 Volvo 240 DL, 4 dr, sedan, 4 spd, 25K rl'It, 
gray, AC, w/maintenance reGards, $13,000, 
696-0626 (Milton). 
HOURS 
Westboro Cafeteria, full brElakfast, 6:30 
a.m.-10:00 a.m.; lunch, 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m.; 
open from 6:30 a.m.-3:00 p.m. for beverages. 
Pizzeria, serving from 10:0() a.m.-2:00 p.m. 
Pumpernickel's Deli, CoffeEl & pastries, 6:30 
a.m.-7:30 p.m.; full breakfast, 6:30 a.m.-10:00 
a.m.; deli lunch, 11 :00 a.m.-~!:OO p.m.; 
Take-out, 3 p.m.-6:30 p.m.; dinner, 5 p.m.-7:30 
p.m. 
3400 Computer Drive Cafeteria, full 
breakfast, 7:30 a.m.-10:00 a .. m.; lunch, 11 :00 
a.m.-1 :30 p.m.; open from 7:30 a.m.-3:00 p.m. 
for coffee and pastries. 
Milford, full breakfast, 6:30 a.m.-8:30 a.m.; 
lunch 11 :15 a.m.-1 :15 p.m.; open from 6:30 
a.m.-3:15 p.m. for beverages. 
Southboro , full breakfast, 6:30 a.m.-10:00 
a.m.; lunch 11:15 a.m.-1:00 p.m.; open from 
6:30 a.m.- 3:00 p.m. for bevorages. 




